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GoLF tournaMent

AMT 2014 Annual Meeting and Golf
Tournament

August 9 & 10, 2014
Lewistown, MT

The Annual Meeting will be held at 8
a.m. on Saturday, August 9, at Crab-

tree Coffee, 618 W. Main Street.

18 holes of play will start at 10 a.m.
at Pine Meadows (old Elks).

Dinner is at 7 p.m. on Saturday,
August 9, at Brooks Market, corner

of 2nd and Main.
A second 18 holes of play will com-
mence at 9 a.m. on Sunday, August

10, at Judith Shadows.

Send no money, pay all at the door.

It will be a weekend to remember!
(Or possibly forget.)

Lodging suggestions:
Calvert Hotel (406) 535-5411

Yogo Inn (406) 535-8721
B & B Motel (406) 535-5496

Super 8 (406) 538-2581
Others available. Reserve yours now!

For questions, please contact Trooper
Jason Grover in Lewistown.

iron horse roDeo

On July 18, 2013, Sergeant Craig
Baum (MHP 132) and Trooper Shane
Warehime (MHP 347) prepared the
Mobile Impaired Driver Assessment
Center (MIDAC) for its annual deploy-
ment to the Iron Horse Rodeo in Red
Lodge, Carbon County.

hope proJeCt

On November 8, 2013, Troopers
Toby Baukema and Justin Moran pre-
sented Montana Hope Project wish recip-
ient Joslynn Baker, 8, with a check for
spending money and a camera to pre-
serve many happy memories while on
her trip to Disney World and SeaWorld.
Photo by Larry Mayer of the Billings
Gazette.

k-9 traininG

In July of 2013, Sergeant Kelly Man-
tooth and his K-9 partner Tika trained
in the lot of headquarters, with Captain
Jason Hildenstab playing the role of the
suspect.

Best wishes

In November of 2013, retired Troop-
er Ron Kunkel of Belt was hospitalized
in Great Falls, and we send our best
wishes to him for a quick recovery.

proMotions

On September 26, 2013, Attorney
General Tim Fox appointed Lieutenant
Colonel Tom Butler as chief of the Mon-
tana Highway Patrol. The appointment
to chief is accompanied by a promotion
to the rank of colonel. 

Colonel Butler, a native of Clancy,
is a graduate of Montana State Univer-
sity and has been with MHP since 1992.
He rose through the ranks in the field,
and from 2005 to 2009 commanded the
Patrol’s Bozeman district. In 2009, he
was promoted to the rank of major and
placed in charge of Patrol operations.
Colonel Butler has overseen the Patrol’s
budget and technology infrastructure
upgrades, taken the lead on legislative
issues of importance to the law enforce-
ment community, and has worked close-
ly with the Attorney General’s Office
to expand the 24/7 Sobriety Program.
During his years in the field and at head-
quarters, Colonel Butler has developed
strong working relationships with the
federal, state, county, and city law
enforcement agencies that MHP works
with on a regular basis.  “Since taking
office nine months ago, I’ve seen clear-
ly that Tom Butler is a proven leader
and administrator,” Attorney General
Fox said. “He tackles challenges head-
on and gets the job done. He is the right
person to take the helm of Montana’s
premier law enforcement agency.” 

“It has been an honor to work for
the Montana Highway Patrol for the
past twenty-two years,” Colonel Butler
said. “Its best asset is the great employ-
ees who do extremely important work
daily for the citizens of Montana, and
I am privileged and humbled by the
opportunity to work with them to move
the agency into the future.” 

Congratulations, Colonel Butler!

takinG one For the teaM

During Fall Management in Hele-
na on October 2, 2013, District I Com-
mander Captain Jim Kitchin took one
for the team when he sported the rival
Montana State University Bobcat jack-
et, as a result of a friendly annual wager
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regarding the winner of the previous
year’s Cat-Griz game.

BuLL eLk

Major JV Moody submitted this
photo of his son, Jess, who shot this bull
elk on his 15th birthday near Big Tim-
ber.  

Mystery ranCh

Mystery Ranch Backpacks in Boze-
man (www.mysteryranch.com) donat-
ed 30 backpacks to the troopers of Dis-
trict VII, to be used as the troopers see
fit while on duty. Many of these packs
are being used as “go bags” by the troops
who received them.  In return, the Mon-
tana Highway Patrol presented a framed
MHP photograph and thank you letter
to Mystery Ranch Backpacks for their
generous donation.  Pictured from left
to right are Ryan Krueger, Trooper Brad
Moore, Founder of Mystery Ranch Dana
Gleason, and Sergeant Marvin Reddick.

retirees

After over twenty-one years of ser-
vice to the citizens of Montana, Troop-
er Roger Dundas (MHP 184) has retired.
His dates of service were June 30, 1992,
until November 25, 2013.  Roger and
his wife Dottie have relocated to Port

Angeles, Washington.
On August 30, 2013, Colonel Ken-

ton Hickethier announced his retire-
ment, which was effective on Septem-
ber 30, 2013.

On July 10, 2013, Captain Brad
Sangray retired after over twenty-two
years of service to the citizens of Mon-
tana.

Trooper Martin Shrock (MHP 258)
retired after twenty years of service
from December 20, 1993, until Decem-
ber 23, 2013.

Trooper Ed Sievers (MHP 201) retired
after serving for more than twenty-one
years.  His dates of service dates were
June 9, 1992, to November 29, 2013.

Sergeant Scott Tenney retired on
July 26, 2013.   His dates of sworn ser-
vice were June 30, 1989, to July 26,
2013.  He most recently had been serv-
ing as a management analyst.  He returned
to the Patrol on August 5, 2013, as a
civilian employee and is responsible for
the same duties he had previously been
assigned.

Trooper Scott Zarske of Lincoln
retired in July of 2013.

serviCe stars

In September of 2013, Detachment
113 held a meeting at which Trooper
Rocky Bailey received his fourth longevi-
ty star for twenty years of service, and
Trooper Pat Heaney received his first

longevity star for five years of service.
Pictured with each trooper are Captain
Jim Kitchin and Sergeant Ken Breiden-
bach, presenting their respective star
clusters.

In August of 2013, District III Com-
mander Captain Gary Becker present-
ed Sergeant Mark Wilfore with his ten
year service stars and Sergeant Jay Nel-
son with his fifteen year service stars.

On December 5, 2013, Trooper Chan
Barry (MHP 302) was presented with
his five year service star by Colonel Tom
Butler.

On November 7, 2013, District IV
Commander Captain Keith Edgell pre-
sented Trooper Aaron Freivalds (MHP
300) with his five year service star and
letter of congratulations.
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On Wednesday, November 13, 2013,
District IV Commander Captain Keith
Edgell presented Trooper Todd Hagen-
buch (MHP 163) with his five year star
and letter of congratulations.

District IV Commander Captain
Keith Edgell presented Trooper Brian
Sampson (MHP 290) with his twenty
year service stars on December 10, 2013.

In August of 2013, Sergeant Troy
Muri was presented with his fifteen
year service stars and letter of con-
gratulations by District V Commander
Captain Ed Hilbert.

In August of 2013, Sergeant Troy
Muri was presented with his fifteen
year service stars and letter of con-
gratulations by District V Commander
Captain Ed Hilbert.

District VIII Commander Captain
Duane Bowers presented Trooper Humis-
ton (MHP 183) with his five year star
and letter of congratulations in Shelby
on July 25, 2013.

District VIII Commander Captain
Duane Bowers presented Trooper Melton
(MHP 287) with his five year star and
letter of congratulations in Shelby on
July 25, 2013.

District VIII Commander Captain
Duane Bowers presented Sergeant Jason
Wickum with his ten year stars and let-
ter of congratulations in Havre on July
31, 2013. �
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